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Lindenwood's 1954 May Queen. Chosen by her classmates, Paula Moore, 
senior spech major of Oklahoma City, reigned over the annual May fete on 
the campus. Maid of honor was Eleanor Mauze, junior from San Antonio, 
Tex. Other Maids were: Seniors - Mary Nell Van Bibber, St. Charles, and 
Ruth Weber, Sappington, Mo.; juniors - Rosemary Dysart. Webster Groves, 
Mo .. and Nancy Moe, Madison, Wis.; sophomores-Mary Kirch, Keokuk, 
Iowa, and Ann Smith, Magnolia, Ark.; freshmen - Sue Dahler, St. Louis, and 
Delores Davis, Salem, Ill. 
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Our Gratitude for Church Support 
ATTENTION at the college is centering on the chapel 
fl drive, as this Bulletin goes to press in April, 
11lrnost a month before it reaches you. Alumnae gifts 
are starting to come in ( Keep them corning!) ; the St. 
Charles Presbyte­
rian Church corn­
rn unity shows 
sure signs of 
reaching its goal 
of $150,000 to­
ward the new 
chapel - church, 
and Presbyterians 
throughout the 
Missouri Synod 
are about to step 
into the climax of 
their rnoney-rais-. . 
111g campaign. 

All Linden­
wood supporters 
owe a debt of 

The Reverend Dr. Harry T. Scherer 

gratitude to the Reverend Dr. Harry T. Scherer, 
pastor of the Webster Groves Presbyterian Church 
and member of the Lindenwood Board of Directors, 
for his willing and effective leadership as Synod min­
ister chairman of the fund-raising campaign. A busier 
man it would be hard to find, but Dr. Scherer has 
given untiringly of his time and energy to head up the 
state drive for Lindenwood's chapel. 

Strategic work also has been done by Dr. Philip J. 
Hickey, superintendent of instruction in the St. Louis 
public schools and also a member of Lindenwood's 
board, who has worked as the Synod lay chairman, and 
by Mrs. N. S. Edwards of Merriam, Kan., who has 
served as Synod women's chairman. 

For his vigorous support and cooperation, credit also 
goes to the Rev. Dr. James W. Clarke, pastor of 

Chapel Talks 
Five seniors were chosen by a committee of adminis­

trative and faculty members to give Wednesday chapel 
talks at the college during April and May. The seniors 
are Miss Patricia Gleeson of Wahoo, Neb.; Miss 
Jeaneae Hester of Russellville, Ala.; Miss Sandra 
Snider of Borger, Tex ; Miss Marian Stoerker of St. 
Charles, and Miss Mary Nell Van Bibber of St. 
Charles. 

Second Presbyterian Church in St. Louis and president 
of Lindenwood's board. 

It is impossible to pay tribute to all persons who are 
aiding in the campaign, but key persons within each of 
the seven Presbyteries of the state may be mentioned. 
They are the ministers in the seven Presbyteries who 
headed the fund drive in their areas, and the men and 
women who served as lay chairmen and women's chair­
men in the seven districts. Listed by Presbyteries they 
are: 

St. Louis Presbytery - The Rev. Dr. Marion F. 
Stuart, pastor of Tyler Place Presbyterian Church, St. 
Louis; Mr. J. B. Butler of St. Louis; Mrs. Frank 
Adams of Webster Groves. 

Kansas City Presbytery - The Rev. Dr. Clem E. 
Bininger, pastor of Second Presbyterian Church, and 
the Rev. Dr. Stuart M. Patterson, pastor of Westport 
Avenue Presbyterian Church, both in Kansas City; Mr. 
Clarence McGuire and Mrs. Russell Radford of 
Kansas City. 

Carthage-Ozark Presbytery-The Rev. Dr. Arthur 
McClung, pastor of First and Calvary Presbyterian 
Church, Springfield; Mr. Stanley Clay of Joplin; 
Mrs. R. L. Turrentine of Springfield. 

Kirk Presbytery-The Rev. Mr. Charles Andrus, 
pastor of First Presbyterian Church, Hannibal; Mrs. 
J. J. Wimp of Kirksville. 

St. Joseph Presbytery- The Rev. Dr. Elmer B. 
Whitcomb, pastor of W estrninster Presbyterian 
Church, St. Joseph; Mr. Carson McCormack, Mound 
City; Mrs. H. H. Bowers, Cameron. 

Sedalia Presbytery-The Rev. Mr. Robert Young, 
pastor of First Presbyterian Church, Jefferson City; 
Mr. William Tweedie and Mrs. J. W. McHaney, 
both of Jefferson City. 

Iron Mountain Presbytery-The Rev. Mr. Charles 
Guest of Poplar Bluff, rural pastor for the Presbytery; 
Mrs. A. L. Raney of Poplar Bluff. 
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Lindenwood's 127th Commencement 
To Be Held May 29th 

Federal Judge Florence Allen to Give Graduation Address-Rev. Dr. C. Ralston Smith 
Will Preach Baccalaureate Sermon 

JINDENWOOD COLLEGE'S 127th annual commencement 
L will be held at 10 :30 a. m. on Saturday, May 29, 
climaxing a weekend of activities for seniors and their 
families. Twenty-nine seniors are candidates for de­
grees. Following custom of recent years, the commence­
ment program will be held outdoors if the weather 

permits. 

Dr. Florence E. Allen of Cleveland, judge of the 
U. S. Court of Appeals, will deliver the commencement 
address. The baccalaureate sermon will be preached in 
Roemer Auditorium on Friday night, May 28, at 7 :30 
o'clock, by the Rev. Dr. C. Ralston Smith, pastor of 
the First Presbyterian Church in Oklahoma City. 

Other activities include the President's reception 
honoring seniors and their families and friends to be 
given with the assistance of Alpha Sigma Tau at the 
home of President and Mrs. F. L. McCluer following 
the baccalaureate service on Friday; the annual senior 
prayer meeting with the President at 7 :15 a. m. com-

mencement day, and the breakfast for semors, their 
families and the faculty at 8 a. rn. 

Judge Allen is the first woman to be appointed to 
an important judicial post in this country. Born in Salt 
Lake City, Utah, she received her A. B. and A. M. 
degrees from Western Reserve University and her 
LL. B. from New York University. She holds honor­
ary degrees from 17 institutions of learning. 

She began the practice of law in Cleveland in 1914. 
In 1919-20 she served as assistant county prosecutor of 
Cuyahoga County. In 1920 she was elected judge of 
the Court of Common Pleas in Cleveland, and in 1922 
she was elected to the Ohio Supreme Court. She served 
on the Supreme Court until 1934 when the late Presi­
dent Roosevelt appointed her judge of the United 
States Circuit Court of Appeals for the Sixth Circuit, 
which includes Michigan, Ohio, Kentucky, and 
Tennessee. 

Judge Allen ,vas Lindenwood 's commencement 
speaker four years ago, in 1950. 

Five Seniors Awarded Fellowships 
Jo Jui-rn DEWEESE of Hugo, Okla., senior English 

major, was awarded a national Woodrow Wilson 
fellowship for graduate study next year at the U niver­
sity of North Carolina. Miss DeWeese was one of 25 
woman in a total 
of 144 college sen-
iors who received 
Wilson fellow­
ships. Her fellow­
ship is for $1,610. 

At Lindenwood 
:Miss DeWeese is 
president of Butler 
Hall and of the 
Poetry Society; an 
editor of the Grif­
fin, literary maga­
z;ine; a member of 
Alpha Sigma Tau, 
upperclass scholas­
tic honorary. Last 
year she was a 
Washington Se- .lo .lune DeWeese 

mester student, and this year she is writing original 
poetry as an honors project in English. 

Choosing from four fellowships offered her by four 
institutions, Yu-Chen Li, majoring in both biology and 
chemistry, has accepted a $1,500 fellowship in bio­
chemistry at the University of Wisconsin. An honor 
student during her four years at Lindenwood, Yu­
Chen this year is president of Alpha Sigma Tau. 

Three other students had received graduate scholar­
ships by the time this issue of the Bulletin went to 
press. 

Janie Evans, biology major from Malden, Mo., has 
a $1,200 fellowship for graduate study in education, 
preparatory for secondary school teaching, awarded 
jointly by the George Peabody College for Teachers 
and Vanderbilt University in Nashville, Tenn. 

Cora Lee Critchfield, art major from Tecumseh, 
Neb., was awarded a tuition scholarship of $720 for 
graduate study in history of art at the University of 
Chicago. Mary Nell Van Bibber of St. Charles, 
majoring in education, has a tuition scholarship for a 
year at the Nursery Training School of Boston, affili­
ated with Tufts College . 
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MORE OR LESS PERSONAL 
Social welfare work in Wisconsin, three years of 

overseas Red Cross work during World War II, and 
administrative work in welfare service have added up 
to a busy, useful life since her graduation for Lillian 
Nitcher (A. H. 1933). These facts are brought out in 
a recent, lengthy feature story about Miss Nitcher 
published in the Wisconsin State Journal and sent to 
Lindenwood by Josephine Lupfer Fitschen ( 1924-26). 

Miss Nitcher since 1948 has been associate executive 
secretary for the Madison (Wis.) Community Welfare 
Council. In addition, she is co-director of welfare in 
the city-county Civil Defense organization, a member 
of the Madison Mayor's committee to study teen-age 
dri1iking in Madison and of the Governor's state com­
mittee on children and youth. 

During- the war she served with a Red Cross unit 
for an American general hospital near London, and 
later at a hospital in Augsburg, Germany. She received 
a citation for her outstanding work in the Red Cross. 
Miss Nitcher lives at 1 Langdon St., Madison. 

Frances Merritt Rathbun ( 1943-44), sent, with a 
check to the alumnae fund, information about her 
husband, Edwin, who works for the Argonne National 
Laboratory; her son, Roy, 3, and baby Gloria, born 
last August. She also sent the welcome news that she 
is "very appreciative" of the Bulletin. The Rathbuns 
live at 355 E. Whitehall Ave., Northlake, Ill. 

Blanche Hestwood Lischer ( B. M. 1935) writes 
Dr. John Thomas, chairman of the music department, 
that she teaches junior high school music and directs 
choral groups in Royal Oak, Mich., where she lives 
with her husband, Carl F., and daughter, Joanne, high 
school sophomore, at 319 Park Ave. 

Gloria Omohundro Palmer ( B. S. 1943), her marine 
husband, John E., and their son recently moved back 
to 446 S. Flower, Santa Ana, Calif., after a tour of 
duty in Hawaii, where their landlord was the father of 
Betty Tom (B. S. 1951 ). Unfortunately the two L. C. 
grads did not meet. 

Dr. John Thomas, chairman of the music depart­
ment, received word from Peggy Pennel ( B. M. 1953), 
who is a graduate student at Florida State University 
in Tallahassee, that her organ lessons are progressing 
well and she is scheduled for a lecture-recital in May. 
She is organist for a church there. From other sources 
Dr. Thomas learned Peggy's first semester record-
14 hours of A and one of B. 

Word comes that Mary Jean Taggart Wood (Mrs. 
John W.), 1934-36, is living at 5027 Art St., San 
Diego, Calif., and is dean in a San Diego high school. 

Barbara Oehlert Nelson ( 1950-51) writes that in 
mid-May when the Army releases her husband, May­
nard, they and their son, Ricky, will move into a new 
home at 1926 Gebhart, Salina, Kan. 

The engagement was recently announced of Dorothy 
Frye ( 19-1-8-50) to Ensign L. N. Darden of Sacra­
mento, Calif., now based in Glenview, Ill. Dorothy 
works for Trans World Airlines in Kansas City, Mo., 
where her address is 1310 Brush Creek. 

Word comes from the Hardy sisters of Texarkana, 
Tex. ,-Betty Hardy Ledwell (A. B. 1947) and Becky 
Jo Raffaelli ( 1946-47 )-that they spend most of their 
time and energy in a greenhouse, owned by Becky Jo 
and her husband, Joe, and owe their green thumbs to 
Dr. Marion Dawson's "wonderful, wonderful lectures 
and exciting little field trips." Betty, her husband, 
L. W. Ledwell, and their 11-month-old son, Stephen 
Hardy, live at Route 6, Box 167, Texarkana, and the 
address of Becky Jo, her husband and Becha, 3, is c/o 
Texarkana Greenhouse, West 7th Street Highway. 
Bulletin appeal: Help is needed in locating Betty Ann 
Hardy (1941-42), formerly of Mattoon, Ill. 

In writing that she would not be in Evanston in 
March to help entertain members of the Lindenwood 
Choir, on concert tour, Betsy Triebel Rahmel ( Mrs. 
Henry - 1934-35), 1604 Lincoln St., Evanston, re­
ported the exciting news that she and her husband were 
leaving March 17 for 10 weeks in England. She wrote, 
"My Lindenwood days are still and will always be 
happy, shining memories. I often wish I had stayed 
longer than one year." 

Dr. and Mrs. Eric Andreae (Gaenor Joan Hudson, 
1948-49) have moved from Lookout Mountain, Tenn., 
to 420 W. 119th St., New York City, to stay until 
July, when they will go to Geneva, Switzerland, for 
the next few years of study for Dr. Andreae. 

Virginia Morrow Welch ( 1946-48) has moved from 
Pittsburgh to 148 Fordham Rd., Hicksville, N. Y., in 
connection with her husband Albert's new job as head 
of electronics for Fairchild Research. 

Three former Lindenwood faculty members were 
together in Walla Walla, Wash., in March when 
Grace Stevenson Powers ( Mrs. Thomas H.) visited 
Edna Hanna ( class of 1908). Both are former L. C. 
music faculty, known for their two-piano recitals. The 
third faculty member is Mrs. Julia Underwood, who 
taught journalism and who lives in Walla Walla. 

August 21 has been set for the marriage of Glenna 
Kiner ( 1949-51) to Paul Baptist, student at the 
University of Chicago, headed for a Ph.D. in philos­
ophy. Kiki Kotsiopoulos ( 1948-51), who works for a 
Chicago advertising firm, will be in the wedding. 
Glenna is a legal secretary in Chicago and lives at 434 
W. Melrose Ave., Chicago 2. In 1952 she flew to 
Hawaii and spent a month as the guest of Betty Tom 
(B. S. 1951). 

Re:::ent visitors to the campus were Dorothy Norris 
(Continued on Page 5) 
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Campus News in Brief 
Dr. Paulena Nickell returned to the campus on 

Easter Sunday from her trip around the world .... 
Two juniors, Betsy Severson of Madison, Wis., and 
Eleanor Mauze of San Antonio, Tex., were elected 
president for next year of Student Council and Student 
Christian Association, respectively. Other council offi­
cers are Deane Keeton of Kansas City and Doris 
Beaumar of LeRoy, Ill. Other SCA officers are Rose­
mary Dysart, Webster Groves; Constance Richards, 
West Plains, Mo., and Carol Kellogg, Amarillo, Tex. 
... The Press Club gave the annual Gridiron Show, 
spoofing the faculty, on May 7 .... L. C. was repre­
sented by 85 students in 41 Presbyterian churches ( to 
sing, pray, read Scripture, talk about the proposed 
chapel) at morning services on April 25, National 
Christian College Day .... Annual Alpha Psi Omega 
play was Noel Coward's "The Young Idea," presented 
April 30 during Parents' Weekend .... Freshmen 
pianists Nita Steed of Amarillo, Tex., and Kay Sher-

Introducing Members of L. C. 
Board of Directors 

Lindenwood College is guided in its course by a 
Board of Directors of 15 persons. We introduce the 
members of the board. The dates in parenthesis indicate 
years in which board membership began. 

Officers: The Rev. James W. Clarke, D. D. (1945), 
pastor of Second Presbyterian Church in St. Louis, 
president; Thomas H. Cobbs ( 1917), senior member 
of the St. Louis law firm of Cobbs, Blake, Armstrong, 
Teasdale & Roos, vice-president and counsel; John T. 
Garrett (1919), president, Missouri Bridge & Iron 
Co., St. Louis, vice-president; William H. Armstrong 
( 1944), member of the law firm of Cobbs, Blake, Arm­
strong, Teasdale & Roos, secretary; Arthur A. Blu­
meyer ( 1938), president of the Bank of St. Louis, 
treasurer. 

Other members: Russell L. Dearmont ( 1943), chief 
counsel for trustee, Missouri Pacific Lines, St. Louis; 
Arthur S. Goodall (193 7), president of Goodall & Co. , 
investments, St. Louis; Dr. Philip J. Hickey (1947), 
superintendent of instruction, St. Louis public schools; 
R. Wesley Mellow ( 1943), executive vice-president, 
Liberty Foundry Co., St. Louis; Mrs. James A. Reed 
( 1953), Lindenwood College alumna, and president, 
Donnelly Garment Co., Kansas City; the Rev. Harry 
T. Scherer, D. D. (1943), pastor of Webster Groves 
Presbyterian Church; Mrs. Arthur Stockstrom ( 1949), 
St. Louis civic leader; Mrs. Leo J. Vogt (1949), 
church leader, Webster Groves; the Rev. Elmer H. 
Whitcomb, D. D. (1937), pastor of Westminster Pres-

wood, Wichita, Kan. , were among six winners in the 
annual Young Artists' contest in the St. Louis area .... 
Rosemary Dysart was voted first in a TV talent com­
petition, thus became a candidate for Miss Missouri . 
. . . Students are debating pros and cons of an honor 
system, recommended by the retiring Student Council. 
... Four art students, Cora Lee Critchfield, Tecumseh, 
Neb.; Maisie Arrington, Russellville, Ark.; Dorothy 
Neblett, Norfolk, Va., and Judy Glover, Chicago, have 
pictures exhibited at the Cinema Guild in St. Louis. 
Dorothy also had a painting selected for the annual 
Springfield (Mo.) art show .... Date for the Junior­
Senior Prom at Westborough Country Club, Webster 
Groves, is May 15 .... Dr. Thomas Eliot, professor of 
political science at Washington University, spoke at 
honors' convocation late in April and Raymond H. 
Wittcoff, St. Louis civic leader, spoke at Citizenship 
Day convocation, sponsored by the campus League of 
Women Voters. 

byterian Church, St. Joseph, Mo., and Dr. Howard I. 
Young ( 1942), president, American Zinc, Lead & 
Smelting Co., St. Louis. 

Two women who serve as members of the advisory 
board are Mrs. James T. Robison of Texarkana, Tex., 
member of the Presbyterian Board of Christian Educa­
tion, and Mrs. Horton Watkins of St. Louis, a civic 
leader. 

Farmer L. C. Board 
President Dies 

The Rev. Dr. John M. Macivor, pastor emeritus of 
Second Presbyterian Church in St. Louis and a past 
president of the Board of Directors of Lindenwood 
College, died of a heart ailment on April 30 at his 
home in St. Louis. Before his retirement in 1944, Dr. 
Macl vor had served on Lindenwood's board for 18 
years. He also formerly was on the board of West­
minster College at Fulton. 

Personal 
(Continued from Page 4) 

Patman ( 1939-42), 1067 Bristol Ave., Stockton, Calif.; 
her husband, Charles J. Patman, Jr., and Penny, 4. 
Their older children, Charles, 10, and Ann, 8, had 
been left at home in school. They visited Rena Ebers­
packer Hale ( B. M. 1943) and her family in Webster 
Groves, and on their way back home visited Mrs. 
Patman's sister, Martha Norris Seelye (B. S. 1940) 
and her family, which includes Mike, 10, and Kathy, 7, 
in Hutchinson, Kan. 



News from· the Class of 194S 
T HE SECOND INSTALLMENT of the roll call of the 

class of 1945 follows. Members of the class who 
have failed to send autobiographical accounts still may 
be included in the series if they will send the informa­
tion promptly to the Alumnae Secretary at the college. 

Betty Jean Schroer (Mrs. Robert J. Friauf), 15C 
Sunnyside, Lawrence, Kan.: "After graduating from 
Lindenwood I worked for a year at the St. Louis City 
Welfare Office. Continuing in the field of social work, 
I went to the University of Chicago and in March 
1948, secured my MA in the School of Social Service 
Administration. Since my specialization was child 
welfare, I first worked in a private children's agency 
and later with the Illinois Department of Child Wel­
fare. In the fall of 1949, however, I married Bob who 
was at the University of Chicago working towards his 
Ph.D. in Physics. We stayed in Chicago and I con­
tinued to work until Bob completed his work in June, 
1953. We also stayed long enough to have Ann Phyllis, 
who was born June 3, 1953. The following month we 
were here in Lawrence with Bob a member of the 
faculty in the Physics Department at the University of 
Kansas. We are happy in our new location and enjoy 
our participation in the many activities of the Univer­
sity and town." 

Helen Bartlett, 103 N. President St., Wheaton, Ill.: 
"I graduated from Lindenwood in 1945 with a B. S. 
degree in physical education. That fall I entered the 
school of Physical Therapy at Barnes Hospital in St. 
Louis and graduated in 1946 as a registered physical 
therapist. 

"My first position was with the Veterans Adminis­
tration at Hines Hospital, Hines, Ill., where I worked 
for a year. Most of the patients were war casualties 
and typical war disabilities .... In 1947 I transferred 
to the V. A. Out-Patient Clinic in Chicago, and in 
1949 I moved to Pasadena, Calif., where I worked at 
the Huntington Memorial Hospital until March, 1953. 
I returned to the Midwest at that time because of the 
serious illness and death of my father. 

"For the past eight summers I have been associated 
with the Chicago Boys' Clubs-acting as waterfront 
director and as a camp director. I am now employed 
as physical therapist and director of the Special Service 
School for physically handicapped children of the Ham­
mond, Ind., public schools. I recommend my profession 
to anyone interested in the medical field." 

Mary Aldridge (Mrs. Myron E. East), 39 Bishop 
Road, Wollaston 70, Mass.: "After graduation I 
taught a year in my home town, Evansville, Ind., 
married Myron when school was over, and then taught 
another year while Myron returned to college. In 
January, 1947, he returned to Servel, Inc., and we 
moved to Akron, Ohio, for 3 ¼ years. Myron, Jr., was 
born in August, 1948, and Jimmy Lee in August, 
1952. Meanwhile a promotion for Myron transferred 
us to Boston in February, 1951. My husband travels 

a lot. My days are busy with our lively boys, and I 
spend evenings, when Myron is away, reading, sewing, 
watching television - and even have learned to hang 
wallpaper and paint, an occupation never dreamed of 
at L. C. 

"We are both active in church work, and I help with 
a Brownie troop. Occasionally we take advantage of 
Boston's fun, education and entertainment. We love 
New England, especially the beaches, and hate the 
thought of some day having to leave. 

"I keep in contact with several of the girls at 
Christmas, and was fortunate enough to see Peg Proc­
tor, Brighton, and Kay Thread Pritchett in the last 
year. I would especially like to know what has hap­
pened to Scotchy Carter, Nancy Pipan, Bonnie Lump­
kins and Francis Shudde." 

Kathleen "Girt" DeCroes ( Mrs. Glenn D. Bruce), 
605 Callender, Peoria, Ill.: "After two wonderful 
years at Lindenwood I attended Bradley University 
and received my degree. In 1948 I married Glenn who 
works at Le Tourneau-Westinghouse. For four years 
after our marriage I taught in the elementary grades in 
East Peoria. Deborra Lynn, our daughter, was born in 
1953. Now my time is devoted to my husband and 
daughter and various community activities. My hope 
is that Debby, too, may someday attend Lindenwood 
and live the tradition, beauty and friendships that it 
offers in such abundance. There is no more wonderful 
place for a girl to spend those few short years of col­
legiate life than at Lindenwood." 

Frances Watlington (Mrs. J. R. Hubbard), 2315 
Wood, Texarkana, Tex.: "After leaving L. C., I 
taught school here in Texarkana-the city of two states 
(Arkansas and Texas)-but I claim Texas, of course! 
In December of '45 I married my high school beau, 
James Robert Hubbard, and continued teaching while 
he attended Baylor Law School. 

"September 30, 1948, was a happy day for us--our 
daughter Harriet was born. From then on I was a busy 
housewife and mother keeping baby from disturbing 
Daddy's studying; a rushed student, for I was taking 
some Junior High Ed courses; and an amazed teacher, 
for, truly, fifth graders know a lot. In December of '50 
our "Trailer Days" ( those two words need capital­
izing; if you've ever lived in one, you know what I 
mean) ended, and Papa was admitted to the Texas 
Bar, having made the highest mark from Baylor on 
his exam. 

"We now own our home in Texarkana. My husband 
is a practicing attorney and is kept busy being a City 
Father. 

"Last March we were blessed with a son, James 
Griffin. We square dance and hold barbecues in the 
yard (Typical Texans?!!!), and in my spare(?) 
time I attend a weekly bridge club, work in A.A.U.W., 
teach Sunday School, belong to a music club. I hope 
to take up voice study again soon." 

(To be continued) 
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BIRTHS L. C. Family 
Mr. and Mrs. Jack P. Ancker ( Frances "Casey" 

Jones, B. S. 1949), 401 W. Spring St., Bloomfield, 
Ind.: a daughter, Mary Elizabeth, born March 2. 

Mr. and Mrs. William A Vessie (Virginia Cornell, 
1942-43), 100 Haven Ave., New York 32, N. Y.: a 
daughter, Linda Crawford, born March 19. 

Mr. and Mrs. Roger McKemy (Miriam Brown, 
1944-45), 7135 Conser Drive, Overland Park, Kan.: 
a son, Stephen Roger, born Jan. 23. He has a sister, 
Nancy Lee, 2. 

Mr. and Mrs. L. George Schubert ( Genee Head, 
A B. 1946), 209 Green Acres, Hobbs, N. M.: a son, 
Charles Martin, born May 28, 1953. 

Mr. and Mrs. Donn Klingman (Beverly Fowler, 
1949-51), 866 Pammel Ct., Ames, Ia.: a daughter, 
Victoria Jo, born Feb. 11. 

Dr. and Mrs. I. L. Murphree ( Carolyn Trimble, 
1942-44), 26 Church St., Athens, Ohio: a daughter, 
Emily Stough, born Feb. 25. She has a sister, Kath­
ryn, 2. 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert 0. Ebert (Pat Stauffer, 1947-
48), 1050 Thorne Ave., Wooster, Ohio: a son, Robert 
Patrick, born March 17. He has a sister, Cathy, 20. 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Bloebaum (Anne Lancaster, 
1951-52), 209 Chauncey St., St. Charles, Mo.: a son, 
Paul Robert, born Oct. 24, 1953. 

Mr. and Mrs. John R. Kinmonth (Jean Shelton, 
1946-48), 102A Selfridge Ct., San Antonio, Tex.: a 
son, John Richard, Jr., born Feb. 27. 

Dr. and Mrs. John A. Robb (Marie Christensen, 
1934-36), 5254 Broadway, Indianapolis, Ind.: a 
daughter, Elizabeth Ann, born March 4. 

Mr. and Mrs. Carl L. Johnson (Shirley A. Riedel, 
B. S. 1947), 2110 N. Fourth St., St. Charles, Mo.: a 
daughter, Jan Kathryn, born March 16. 

Mr. and Mrs. Edward G. Hart (Mary Jean Lau­
vetz, 1937-39), No. 6 Brookside Road, Philadelphia, 
Pa.: a daughter, Sandra Patricia, born March 16. She 
has a sister, 20 and a brother, 10. 

Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Berry (Arminta Nichols, 
A B. 1948), 114 Beech, Little Rock, Ark.: a daughter, 
Leslie Lynne, born Jan. 29. She has a brother, Keith, 

20. 
Dr. and Mrs. W. F. Gabrio (Beverly Wescott, 

AB. 1944), 1811 East Lynn, Seattle, Wash.: a son, 
Robert Steven, born March 26. 

Mr. and Mrs. John Horn (Lenore Schierding, B. S. 
1936), 5200 Huisache, Bellaire, Tex.: a son, Scott 
Allen, born April 15. He has a brother, Chris, 5, and 
a sister, Frances, 30. 

Ernestine Thro M"!l"l'r (d . 11. 1936) and her husband, 
Marshall Magner, pholngrnplud {If their home at 516 
Bacon, Webster Gro'Vn, ill v .. ru:ith their three children 
(left to right), Charles, S; Mar1hall, 7; and Robyn, 10 

months (3 monlhs in picture). Mrs. Magner is 'Vice-prn­
ident of the Lindenv.:ood College A /um nae Association. 

♦ ♦ ♦ 

WEDDINGS 
June 5 is the date set for the marriage of Marcia 

Morris (1948-49), 116 N. Prince St., Princeton, Ind., 
to John L. Franklin of Orlando, Fla. 

Virginia Crawford ( 1946-50) was married last Dec. 
6 to Lyle Sharp Ross of Rochester, Ill. Marilee 
Darnall (AB. 1951) assisted at the wedding recep­
tion. The Rosses live at Sharpsburg, Ill. 

Joan Fox, first-semester sophomore last fall, was 
married on Jan. 17 in a church ceremony in Gash land, 
Mo., to Alan Dixon, attorney and state representative 
of Belleville, Ill. Joan's sister, Jane Fox Elliot (1947-
48) of Kansas City, was her attendant. The Dixons 
live at the Rob Nora Apartments, 7009 W. Main St., 
Belleville. 

Lucy Ann Cross (1952-53) was married in Corinth, 
Miss., on Dec. 31 to Robert Eugene Bryson of 
Arcadia, Mo., a former student at the University of 
Missouri and Annapolis. Lucy and her husband now 
are studying at the University of Missouri. 

Another December wedding was that of Barbara 
Gaile Johnson (1942-43) to Dr. Fred H. Bishop of 
Portland, Ore. Their address is 1615 - 20th St., Long­
view, Wash. 



IN MEMORIAM 
The condolences of Lindenwood's alumnae and 

faculty are extended to : 

The family of Louise Harrington Harding ( 1936-
37), who died in Cleveland, Ohio, on March 10 from 
burns caused when her clothing caught fire. She is 
survived by her husband, William E. Harding, 17316 
Invermere, Cleveland; two daughters, 9 and 6; her 
mother, Mrs. Howard W. Harrington, and a brother 
and sister. 

To Laura Craig Murray, 1821 Ashland Ave., St. 
Joseph, Mo. (class of 1916) on the death of her aunt, 
Mrs. Mary Julia Lieber Holmes, Lindenwood class of 
1880, who died at the age of 92 on March 5 at her 
home in El Paso, Tex., and to Mrs. Holmes' son and 
daughter-in-law, Mr. and Mrs. Harry J. Holmes, with 
whom she lived at 8009 Bowen Rd., El Paso. 

To Mrs. C. H. Holland, 1249 Steele St., Denver, 
on the death of her mother, Mrs. Robert Morris (Kate 
Wright, 1889-90), on Oct. 13 in Denver. 

To Coralee Burchard Ogden ( B. M. 1943), 706 
Center, Willow Springs, Mo., on the death of her 
father, Claude Harrison Burchard, in Willow Springs 
on March 31. 

The Alumnae Can Help 
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We shall welcome recommendations of prospective 
students from alumnae and friends of the College. We 
hope you will not only send us the names of students, 
but will speak to these students about Lindenwood 
College. If a substantial number of the friends of 
Lindenwood should become very active in locating 
prospective students for us, calling them to the atten­
tion of the Director of Admissions, and following up 

by telling these students something about the College, 
we shall have a great increase in enrollment. Your 
help in this matter is earnestly requested and will be 
sincerely appreciated. 

To: 
Director of Admissions 
LINDENWOOD COLLEGE 
ST. CHARLES, MISSOURI 

The following form may be clipped and mailed to 
the Director of Admissions, Lindenwood College, St. 
Charles, Missouri. 

F. L. McCLUER, President 

Name of prospective studen~---------------
Parents' name _________ ________________ _ 

Address ___ _ _ __________________ _ 

Class in high school __________________ _ 

Name of high school student is attending __________ _ 

Comment and recommendation ________________ _ 

SIGNED ___________ _ 

ADDRESS _______ _ ___ _ 


